	GSPSA Meeting Minutes
	03/02/2020
Telecon

	

	Meeting Type:  Executive Committee

	

	Attendees:
	Walt Moleski, Matt DeLand, Austin Frazier, Kenny Dearth, Jon Landis, Eric Chomko, Ralph Casasanta attended by telecon.

	Discussion Items:

	1. 2020 Season Status.  Walt reported that there are currently 11 teams requesting placement in the Monday league.  This includes one new franchise (ATACRs).  Walt noted that the 2019 league champions (Beltsville O’s) would also be considered a new team if they wanted to return to the Monday league.  Kenny stated that Loose Screws would potentially want to play on Monday, although they have not submitted a franchise request yet.  This raises a conflict if GSPSA wants to limit a league to 10 teams.  However, keeping teams interested in playing (as opposed to forcing them to move into a different league) is also considered to be important.  After some discussion about possible issues with scheduling, it was proposed that GSPSA go forward with an 11-team (or 12-team) Monday league, with a final resolution by Friday 3/6.  The motion passed 7-0.
2. Water at Fields.  Walt reported that there is no likely course of action for fixing the current water pipe in the near term, based on responses from GSFC FMD and BARC.  Eric suggested that a rain barrel could be used to collect non-potable water for use in areas outside the kitchen.  Bob Lively has offered to donate a barrel.  Drilling a well raises issues of obtaining permissions, and the potential cost depending on water table depth.  Eric suggested that maintaining Deer Park-type dispensers within the Shack could provide a fairly simple and effective solution, possibly including direct hot water that could be used for cleaning.  Ed was given the action to investigate the cost of this approach.  When asked about how weekend events had handled this issue last summer, Ralph reported that there were no problems in August.
3. Memory Walk.  Walt noted that the mason is scheduled to arrive on March 14 to install the bricks for the memory walk.  A separate work party will be held on Thursday 3/5 to move the picnic tables in preparation.  Bob and Walt will coordinate the planned dedication ceremony.  The weekends of April 4-5 (too early) and April 11-12 (Easter) have been ruled out.

4. League Publicity.  The desire to recruit additional players and/or teams was discussed.  Kenny noted that while club access to the electronic signs near each GSFC entrance gate was turned down last year, posting a banner seems to be available.  Ralph agreed to investigate some potential sources for a banner based on previous experience.  Kenny agreed to push forward an updated announcement in the GSFC Dateline for recruiting.


	Action Items:

	Ed Nowottnick:  Investigate costs of both cold-only and hot/cold Deer Park-type water dispensers for use in Shack.
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